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In this issue: Brief report from Finland where very few Catholics are living. Lina Joannou-Jyränki writes about the first meeting of Catholic Charismatic Renewal (CCR) in Finland with the director of ICCRS Oreste Pesare and ICCRS-councilmember father Renato Tissot, both from Italy.

NINE PERSONS

Finland was blessed last autumn with the visit of the Director of ICCRS Oreste Pesare and Father Renato Tissot, during the weekend 8-10th September 2006 in Stella Maris, a retreat and recreation centre of the only Catholic Diocese in Finland, situated near a beautiful lake.

As we have been praying for a New Pentecost for Finland, the Lord answered by bringing together a small group (nine persons) as sign of his infinite love for each country.

We were as in the Cenacle waiting for an outpouring of the Holy Spirit. The meeting commenced with the DVD “As a new Pentecost” showing the beginning of the Catholic Charismatic Renewal and how it was integrated in the Church.

The testimonies from fr. Renato and Oreste were real, and impressive, showing how the Holy Spirit is blowing where He wants, touching the person a guiding forward.

The Lord’s presence with His compassion, forgiveness and love was touchable as fr.Renato led the inner healing prayer. Praising the Lord opened our hearts especially during the Holy Masses when the Holy Sacrifice of the Cross was commemorated with songs and worship to our Lord and Savior.

HELP FROM SWEDEN
The night adoration, where most of us spend one hour, was well appreciated and renewed the hunger to adore and worship the Lord as He deserves. The teachings from fr.Tissot and Oreste on the Holy Spirit and God’s love were well illustrated and convincing. After the prayer for release of the Holy Spirit one felt the joy of belonging to the multitude of God’s family in the world.

It was an unforgettable weekend thanks to the Holy Spirit who often surprises, thanks to Oreste and fr. Renato.

We were blessed also to have with us Lillemor Hallin and Pancho Chin A Loi from the Swedish CCR, strengthening our gatherings.

The seed has been planted, may it become a beautiful tree and bear fruit.

Lina Joannou-Jyränki

ICCRS correspondent in Finland 
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